
Construction Alert  
Residential Yard Sampling and Cleanup Program                                            January – September 2023 

The Department of Ecology met with 23 of your neighbors (see map) to plan soil removal work on their properties. You are 
receiving this notice because your neighborhood is going to see increased traffic from construction vehicles. This is part of 
Ecology’s ongoing work to clean up arsenic and lead through the Yard Sampling and Cleanup Program. Heavy metals were 
carried by the wind from the former Asarco copper smelter and contaminated soil over a large area of Puget Sound. 

Construction Schedule 
Equipment operation hours: 8:00 A.M. - 5:00 P.M.  
Monday through Friday. 
Saturdays with permission from Ecology. 

Please call us if you see… 
• Dust in the air from construction. 
• Soil on the sidewalk or street. 
• Mud or water running off the property. 
• Dump trucks without covers. 

Questions? 
Call the Tacoma Smelter Plume Project 
at (360) 407-7688, press 2. 
http://www.ecy.wa.gov/toxics/tacoma-smelter.html 

The properties shown in yellow circles will be receiving soil 
replacement through Ecology's Yard Sampling and Cleanup 
Program 

http://www.ecy.wa.gov/programs/tcp/sites_brochure/tacoma_smelter/2011/ts-hp.htm


 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
PO Box 47775 
Olympia, WA 98504-7775 

Construction Alert 
For your neighborhood: 
• Loud construction noise. 
• Dump trucks and other 

equipment. 
• Increased traffic. 

To request an ADA accommodation,  
contact Ecology by phone at  
360-407-6790 or email at 
Justin.Zakoren@ecy.wa.gov,  
or visit 
https://ecology.wa.gov/accessibility. 
For Relay Service or TTY, call 711 or 
877-833-6341. 
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